
Detached Duty  

In some cases, a student may be engaged in research at an external laboratory or research institute 

under the supervision of a Caltech faculty adviser, and conducting research that is directly related to 

their degree program. Another situation is that a student may be invited to be a visiting researcher at 

another university, or the student may need to be working with a faculty member who has left Caltech 

and is working at another institution.  

Students may go on detached duty rather than on leave of absence if the adviser and dean of graduate 

studies approve and there is documentation of a research program integral to their thesis project and 

appropriate mentoring. Students on detached duty should have completed their residency requirements 

and advanced to candidacy prior to moving to the host institution.  

The student should submit the documentation and a petition form to the Graduate Office. Students on 

detached duty are still enrolled as full-time students but are in residence at another location. They may 

be paid by Caltech or through another organization. It is the student’s responsibility to continue to be in 

good standing, and registered and in full-time status while on detached duty. Detached duty petitions 

are usually valid for a limited time, less than one year, and may be renewed upon request. 


